
                                         STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY  

               SELECTMEN  

   MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 26, 2023 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Steve 

Goldsmith. 

Emailed Septic Pro approval for 10 Merriam Road McClarnon.  

Steve Goldsmith reported the state dispatcher does not recognize the Joslin Road as the recommended 

route for multiple axle vehicles and indicated the police escort may have been following GPS directions. 

The state has suggested the bridge be posted for limitations and to notify them when completed. The 

selectmen will pursue their posting suggestion. 

The Town of Surry received ck# 1223 in the amount of $428.79 from the Trustees of Trust Funds for 

cemetery perpetual care.  

Farm Road complaint of silt fence insufficiency. Larry Levesque dug ditch for water drainage. Durwin 

Clark will be notified.  

The selectmen spent time reading over the steep slope ordinance.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The Town of Surry received Rooms and Meal revenue of $77, 499.28 one time payment from state.  

Steve Goldsmith motioned to accept the minutes for 12/18/2023. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes from 11/27/2023. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.  

Emailed Tax card for 792 Rt 12A to Diane Smith.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

adjourn.  

The selectmen agreed to sign year end bills Friday December 29, 2023.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

    


